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Part I 
Preface 
 
The following notes concerned with genealogical references to the KY 
branch of the Sandidge family represent the author's search among 
court-house records of Green Co., KY, Albemarle County, and 
Spotsylvania Co., VA and other records, began in 1939.  The World War 
II intervened and because of a great number of requests from members 
and descendants of the Sandidge Family for copies of these notes, the 
author has decided to publish such material as he now has on hand 
rather than to continue the study of this family which the War Years  
interrupted. 
 
The author has made every effort to deal only with proven and 
authentic records in preparing these notes.  Fancy and tradition are 
interesting in genealogy but as a rule are often misleading and 
untrue.  On the basis of our study of this family we have reached the 
following conclusions: 
 
The Sandidge family is of Anglo-Saxon origin, probably in the North of 
England, near the border of Scotland, they were Protestants, 
Presbyterian adherents of the Stuart Kings of England and Scotland.  A 
careful study of the "given" names of successive generations of 
Sandidge men and women when compared with the history of their times 
will give the reader some clue as to their political beliefs.  It is 
the author's hope that these notes will fall into the hands of some 
more capable descendant of this family who will have the time and the 
ability to prepare a comprehensive and authentic Sandidge family 
history. 
 
 
(1)  Colonel James Sandige (Sandidge spelling of the name adopted 
after the Revolution, name also occurs in early records as Sandage, 
Sandridge, etc.) settled in King & Queen County, VA about 1650 - 
details concerning his life are lacking at present.  He came from 
England, but from what part or under what circumstances the author is 
unable to state 
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(2)  John Sandidge, presumed to be a son of Col. James Sandidge (1), 
Va. Hist Magazine Vol. 31, p. 227:  John Sandidge on Quit rent Roll in 
New Kent Co., Va 1704.  The American Compendium of Genealogy, Vol. IV, 
states that the wife of this John Sandidge was Catherine, d. of Philip 
and Isabella (Hart) Pendleton, but for reasons which appear later, we 
believe this to be an error. 
 
(3)  William Sandidge, presumed to be the son of John Sandidge (2) and 
grandson of James Sandidge(1).  We are now on firmer ground concerning 
the Sandidge Family, as follows:  Richmond Times-Dispatch Genealogical 
Column, Feb. 1, 1914, "Taylor-Sandidge" by Elmore Dickinson, Professor 
at West Virginia University, states as follows:   William Sandidge of 
Caroline Co. Married Ann Taylor, d. of John Taylor and his wife 
Catherine Pendleton, d. of Philip & Isabella (Hart) Pendleton, son of 
Henry of Norwich, England.  James Taylor (i) of Carlisle, England, 
settled in King & Queen Co., Va, before 1650.  James Taylor's 2nd 
marriage was to Mary Gregory.  The issue from this marriage as 
follows:  John and Ann, twins; John died young.  Mary, Edward, 
Elizabeth and another John (ii).  This last John (ii) married 
Catherine Pendleton, and had Mary Catherine, Ann (iii) , Edmund, 
Isabella, John, James, Philip, Elizabeth, William and Joseph.  Edmund 
Pendleton, brother of Ann (iii) was famous as a statesman in Colonial 
Virginia. 
 
William Sandidge(3), b. ?, d. 1746, and wife Ann Taylor (iii) b. 1712–
15 d. after 1754 (date unknown at present) had the following issue: 
 
  1.  William (4) the eldest. 
  2.  Mary -- married a Golson. 
  3.  James 
  4.  David. 
  5.  John - the youngest 
 
We Give below a Copy of William Sandidge's Will, obtained by the 
author from Spotsylvania Courthouse in Virginia: 
 
In the name of God, amen, the 11th day of March, one thousand seven 
hundred and forty-six. I, William Sandige, of the parish of St. 
George, in the County of Spotsylvania, being very sick and weak but of 
perfect mind and memory, thanks be given unto God, therefore calling 
to mind the mortality of my body and knowing that it is appointed for 
all men once to die, do make and ordain this my last will and 
testament is to say. Principally and first of all, I recommend my soul 
into the hands of all Mighty God that gave it and for my body I 
recommend it to the earth to be buried in a Christian like and decent 
manner at the discretion of my Executor, nothing doubting but all the 
general resurrection, I shall receive the same again by the mighty 
power of God and all touching such worldly estate wherewith it hath 
pleased God to bless me in this life, I give, devise and dispose of 
the same in the following manner and form. Imprimis, it is my will and 
desire that my son, William Sandige, shall have my land at Elk's Neck 
with the appurtenances to him and the heirs of his body lawfully 



 3

begotten forever and if William dies without heirs as aforesaid, then 
the said land to be sold and the money to be equally divided amongst 
the surviving sons, further it is my will and desire that my youngest 
son, John Sandige, shall have the land and plantation whereon I now 
live, including 400 acres with the appurtenances to him and the heirs 
of his body lawfully begotten forever, also one Negro boy named Abram, 
if John dies without heir, then the part of estate due him by my will 
to fall to my two sons, James and David. Item: I give to my son James 
Sandige five hundred acres of Land to him & the heirs of his body 
lawfully begotten forever, Also one Negro Fellow named Isaac, & if 
James dies without heirs, Then That part of estate due to him to fall 
to his two brothers David & John Sandage. Item:  I give to my son 
David Sandige 500 acres of land being the Premaner part of East No. 
East tract to him and the heirs of his body lawfully begotten forever, 
also one Negro named Frank, and if my son David should die without 
heir as aforesaid, then the part of the estate due him by my will to 
fall to his two brothers James and John Sandige. Item:  I give to my 
dear and well beloved wife three Negroes, named Peter, Inez, and Sue, 
and one of the choicest of all my beasts, and one of the choicest of 
all my beds to her own disposing forever.  Item:  I give to my 
granddaughter, Sarah Golson One hundred acres of land adjoining to the 
land that my son-in-law Golson, lives on, further it is my will and 
desire that the remaining part of the tract of land be sold and the 
money to be equally divided between my two sons James and David 
Sandige.  Further it is my will and desire that my son William shall 
have my How & Armes, further it is my will and desire that my son 
William shall have one shilling, further it is my will and desire that 
my daughter, Golson, shall have one shilling, further it is my will 
and desire that all the remaining part of my estate after all debts is 
paid shall be equally divided between my dear and well beloved wife, 
Ann Sandige, and my three sons, James, David, and John Sandige, but 
after the death of my aforesaid wife, that part of the estate due her 
by my will to be equally divided between the said three sons, James, 
David, and John Sandige, and I hereby ordain and appoint my dear and 
well-beloved wife Ann, and her two sons, James and David Sandige my 
Executors of this my last will and testament, disallowing reckoning 
and disallowing all and every other former testament, will and 
legacies bequeathed and executed by me in any way before this time. 
Named, willed and bequeathed, ratified and confirmed this and no other 
to be my last will and testament, in witness I have hereunto set my 
hand and seal this the day and year above written. his 
William / Sandige 
 mark 
 
Signed and delivered in the presence of us. 
 
Thomas White  
Betty White 
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WILLIAM SANDIDGE and the move to GREEN Co. KY 

(4)  William Sandige, son of William (3) and Ann (iii) Taylor 
Sandidge, sold his Spotsylvania land about 1755 and moved to Albemarle 
County, VA.  He married Elizabeth GRAVES (iv) born February 14, 1720, 
died Jan 6, 1826 (Buried in Green County, Ky).  A William Sandige is 
mentioned as one of the signers of the "Albemarle Declaration of 
Independence" -1779.  This was not William Sandige (4) because he died 
prior to 1777, but was his son William, 3rd of the name William 
Sandige, in line. William Sandidge 3rd was born 1754 and died 1886.  
In his will filed in Albemarle County, VA, he appointed John Sandidge 
(5), his brother, as the guardian for his son. 
 
William Sandige (4) b. ? d. 1776, and his wife Elizabeth GRAVES (iv) 
b. 2/14/1720, d. j/6/1826, had the following issue: 
 
 1. Mary Sandige - married Littleberry LANE 
 2. Elizabeth Sandige - married William ROSS 
 3. Ann Sandige -- married Gideon CARR 
 4. Stephen Sandige 
 5. William Sandige 3rd (Revolutionary War soldier) 
 6. Milly Sandige  
 7. Susannah Sandige 
 8. John Sandige (5) 
 
Some authorities list other sons as Augustine, Austin and Pullom, but 
we have no documents at hand to prove same. We quote the will of 
William Sandige (4) filed in Albemarle County, 1777 
 
In the name of God.  Amen, I William Sandridge of Albemarle County, 
being weak & infirm in body, but of Sound and Perfect mind and memory, 
blessed by God, do make & ordain this my last will & Testament, in the 
manner & form following, that is to say,  
 
FIRST:  I commend my soul unto the hands of Almighty God that gave it 
me, and my body to the earth to be decently interred, at the direction 
of my Executrix and Executor hereafter named, and as to the small 
worldly estate God has been pleased to bestow on me I give & bequeath 
as followeth, after my funeral charges & just debts are paid, I give 
unto my dear and loving wife Betty one Negro man Peter, the choice of 
my beds & my grey horse & safe & side saddle & agg & hammer during her 
widowhood, and till my youngest children John, Ann & Susanner comes of 
age, only all to work together till my debts are all paid, then all to 
be equally divided amoung all my children that remains except my land 
278 acres being the plantation whereon I live & one bay colt that I 
give to my son John, my wife & children hereafter mentioned to have 
one equal part of all left after what above given & debts paid, Mary 
Land wife to Berry Land, Elizabeth, now wife to William Ross, Stephen 
Sandridge, William Sandridge, Ann Carr wife to Gideon Carr, Milly 
Sandridge, Ann Sandridge, and Susannah.  And I do appoint my dear and 
loving wife Betty and Littleberry Land & William Sandridge & John 
Sandridge of Albemarle County, my Executrix & Executors of this my 
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last will & testament. In witness whereof I have hereunto set my hand 
and affixed my seal this sixteen day of Jan'y one Thousand, seven 
hundred and seventy six. 

  WILLIAM SANDRIDGE (Seal) 

After the death of William Sandige (4) Elizabeth (Graves) Sandidge 
(5), his wife and children moved to Green county, KY.  Elizabeth 
Sandidge's (iv) will is recorded in the Green County courthouse, 
Greensburg, KY.  We quote it as follows: 
 
In the name of God, Amen, I Elizabeth Sandidge, of Green County, 
Kentucky, being extremely old and weak in body but of perfect mind and 
memory, and considering the uncertainty of this mortal life, but being 
of sound and perfect mind before the Almighty God for the same do make 
and publish this my last will and testament in manner & form following 
(that is to say)  I request that my body shall be buried in a decent, 
Christianlike manner and all just debts that I may owe to be paid and 
it will be uncertain what amount ay remain or whether anything and as 
my son John Sandidge having purchased the Intrust of all the legatees 
to his father William Sandidge estate real and personal as my 
dependence for all support & care taking of my person and property has 
ever been in my son John Sandidge I do hereby request that he will 
guard my intrust during my life (and if he should depart this life 
before me I request he will nominate some person to succeed him) and 
for his fillial duty and piety toward me I give and bequeath to my 
beloved son, John Sandidge all and every kind of goods and chattels 
that I may die possessed of and as all subluary things are perishable 
if there should not be a my dec'd a sufficiency to inter me decently I 
request as a mother that he will supply the deficit and I do hereby 
appoint John Sandidge my sole Executor of this my last will and 
testament.  And I do hereby revoke and disanual all former will by me 
made in witness whereof I have hereunto set my hand and seal the 11th 
day of February in the year of our Lord one Thousand Eight Hundred and 
Twenty Two. 
 
Signed, sealed, published and declared by the above named Elizabeth 
Sandidge to be her last will and testament in the presence of us who 
have hereunto subscribed our names as witnesses in the presence of the 
testator. 
 
  her 
ELIZABETH / SANDIDGE 
  mark 
 
John of Martin 
Christopher Sandidge 
Aaron Sandidge 
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(5)  John Sandidge, son of William (4) and Elizabeth GRAVES (iv) was 
born in Albemarle County, VA, Nov 25, 1760.  He married Mary WOOD (v) 
who was born 1762, Louisa County, VA, the daughter of David WOOD and 
his wife, a ? WATSON.  David WOOD moved to Albemarle County about 1774 
when he purchased land on the South West Mountain. John Sandidge (5) 
b. Nov 25, 1760, d. July 27,1832, and his wife, Mary WOOD (v) b. 1762, 
d. March 1824, had the following issue: 
 
1. Pleasant Sandidge, b. Oct 19, 1791 d. July 3, 1848 
2. John W. Sandidge 
3. Meicajah C. Sandidge 
4. Christopher Sandidge (6) b. Dec 17, 1797, d. September 10, 1886  
5. Dabney Sandidge 
6. Aaron Burr Sandidge  
7. Lucy Sandidge, b. 1/1/1800,d. ? married Sucre HIGGASON  
8. Sarah Sandidge - married a LASLEY 
9. Ann Sandidge - married a EDWARDS  
10. Henretta Sandidge - married a GOLDER 
 
The Green County Chapter of the Sandidge Family History opens with the 
purchase from David RICE of approximately 1000 acres of land in the 
vicinity of what is now Liletown, on Greasy Creek, Green County, by 
John Sandidge (5).  Early deed books of Green County record numerous 
transactions for land and tobacco on the part of John Sandidge.  The 
plantation of Greasy Creek was named "Wilson Hill".  Here on an 
elevation overlooking the creek, the old Sandidge house was built, two 
story with two rooms in front and an ell containing the kitchen and 
dining room in the rear.  The building was of wood frame construction 
weatherboarded on the outside and plastered within, two brick fire-
places on the front and one on the ell, three in all.  Pleasant 
Sandidge was married in Virginia and brought his wife along with the 
remainder of the Sandidges to Kentucky.  At Wilson Hill the four girls 
married.  Lucy to Sucre HIGGASON.  Sarah to a LASLEY, Ann to an 
EDWARDS, and Henretta, who was the youngest, to a GOLDER.  Christopher 
(Kit) Sandidge married Elizabeth Warner WHITLOCK, the daughter of a 
neighboring family, Jan 25, 1821.  Aaron Burr Sandidge married Lucy 
Trigg THOMPSON, daughter of William THOMPSON and Julia TRIGG.  Dabney 
Sandidge married Dolly THOMPSON. At the present date we are unable to 
give any history concerning John W. Sandidge or Meicajah C. Sandidge.  
Mary Wood Sandidge, wife of John (5) died at Wilson Hill in March 
1824, and was buried in the family graveyard about 300 yards west of 
the house.  Elizabeth (iv), the mother of John, died Jan 6, 1826, and 
was buried beside Mary Wood.  Soon after this John Sandidge lost his 
eyesight and Pleasant Sandidge, who was evidently the eldest son, 
became attorney-in-fact for his father and transacted all business for 
him.  Sale of a tract of land in what is now Calloway or Princeton 
Counties is recorded in the deed books of Green County.  A plot of 
land was deeded for the building of a church and many other land deals 
are recorded in the early records of Green County.  John Sandidge died 
July 27, 1832.  A copy of his will on record in the Green County 
Clerk's office is quoted as follows: 
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In the name of God, Amen:  I, John Sandidge being of sound mind and 
memory but bearing in mind the uncertainty of this life, do make 
publish and declare this my last will and testament hereby revoking 
and annulling all other wills whatsover, which I have heretofore made 
and published. - In the first place it is my desire that all my just 
debts be paid by my Executors hereafter named out of my money, I may 
leave, or such other part of my estate as they may deem expedient. 
Item.  It is my will & desire that all the property real and personal 
of which I may die seized and possessed after the payment of my debts 
& other charges on my estate shall be divided into ten equal parts and 
disposed of as follows. I give and bequeath to my friend, John Barrett 
and my son, Dabney Sandidge and the survivor and the heirs of the 
survivor, one equal tenth of my said estate in trust nevertheless, 
that the said John Barrett and Dabney Sandige and the survivor and the 
heirs of the survivor shall dispose of rent hire & put to use and 
profit according to their discretion the said tenth part of my estate, 
and apply the profits and proceeds thereof to the sole separate use 
and benefit of my daughter, Lucy Higgason and her children during the 
life of the said Lucy's husband and after the death of her said 
husband it is my will that the legal estate in and to the property 
hereby devised to the said John Barrett and Dabney Sandidge in trust 
as aforesaid shall be by them or the survivor or the heirs of  the 
survivor conveyed in absolute property to the said Lucy & her heirs if 
she shall survive her husband and if not to her children & their heirs 
forever -- I also give and bequeath to my friend, John Barrett and my 
sons John W. Sandidge and Meicajah C. Sandidge and the survivor or 
survivors and the heirs of the survivors one equal tenth part of my 
estate, in trust that the said John Barrett, John W. Sandidge and 
Micajah Sandidge & the survivors or survivor & the heirs of the 
survivor shall dispose of, rent hire and put to use and profit 
according to their discretion the said tenth part of my estate, and 
apply the proceeds and profits thereof to the sole and separate use 
and benifit of my daughter, Sarah Lasly and her children, during the 
life of the said Sarah's husband and after the death of her said 
husband, it is my will that the said tenth part of my estate hereby 
devised to the said John Barrett, John W. Sandidge & Micajah C. 
Sandidge in trust as aforesaid shall be by them the survivors or 
survivor as the heirs of the survivor conveyed in absolute property to 
the said Sarah and her heirs if she shall survive her said husband and 
if not, to her children and their heirs forever. And I give and 
devised the other eight equal tenth parts of my estate to my children 
Ann Edwards, Pleasant Sandidge, Henrietta Golder, Christopher 
Sandidge, Aaron B. Sandidge, Dabney Sandidge, Meicajah C. Sandidge & 
John W. Sandidge, to each one tenth part.  To have and to hold to each 
of them and their heirs respectively forever. Item:  It is my desire 
that if my estate can in the opinion of my Executors, be divided in 
kind according to the provisions of this will without inconvenience or 
disadvantage, then it is to be so divided without the sale of land or 
slaves, but if in the opinion of my Executors it shall be for the 
interests & advantage of my legatees that the property should be sold, 
then the whole of my estate (except the six slaves hereinafter named) 
is to be sold on such credit as my Executors shall deem espedient, and 
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the proceeds be divided as aforesaid & paid to the legatees 
respectively subject to all the trusts, limitations and provisions 
hereinafter specified. Item:  Whereas six of my slaves, namely Cooper, 
and Dinah his wife, Joshua, Sousy, Betty and Hannah have been long 
faithful servants to me and are now somewhat advanced in years, it is 
my will and desire that the said six slaves shall each of them have 
the privilege of choosing Masters among my six sons and my son or sons 
to whom said slaves or any of them shall fall by such choice & 
selection shall receive such slave or slaves at valuation to be fixed 
by appraisers appointed by the County Court, toward his or their 
proportionate part of my estate, but if such slave or slaves shall be 
adjudged to be of no value, then the said appraisers are to fix the 
sum requisite for the support and maintenance of such slave or slaves 
& it shall be the duty of my son or sons receiving the said sum or 
sums fixed by the appraisers as aforesaid & provided for the support 
and maintenance of such slave or slaves respectively during life Item  
Having already advanced to some of my children property & money to the 
amount of $1096.88 for the purpose of avoiding the necessity of my 
legatees brining their advancement into hotchpot & the perplexities 
that might thence result, I have made equal advancement to all my 
children by executing to such of them as had received less than the 
aforesaid sum in property & money, my notes in writing for money and 
property sufficient to make up the difference so that in making the 
equal distribution provided for in this will no advancement made in my 
life time are to be taken into view or regard, except that my 
Executors are to pay and satisfy out of my estate the property and 
money mentioned in any note in writing or due bill given by me as 
aforesaid which may be left unsatisfied at my death. I do hereby 
nominate, constitute and appoint my sons, Pleasant Sandidge, 
Christopher Sandidge, & Aaron Burr Sandidge, Executors of this my last 
will and testament. In testimony whereof I have hereunto subscribed by 
hand and affixed my seal this 25th day of February, 1827.  signed, 
sealed and published in the presence of us. 
 
  his 
JOHN / SANDIDGE (Seal) 
  Mark 
(he was blind) 
 
Tut C. Tompkins 
Stephen Biggs Bartholomew Curry 
Henry Vanover 
Reuben Boston 
 
I John Sandidge, do declare & publish as an addition and codicil to my 
last will and testament this day executed and published, that it is my 
will and desire that forty yards of ground including the graves of my 
wife and mother on the farm which I now live shall be reserved in 
making the division of my estate for the purpose of a burying ground 
for my family & all the members thereof.  In writing, I have 
hereuntoset my hand & seal this 25th day of February , 1827. 
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  His 
JOHN / SANDIDGE (Seal) 
  Mark 
 
Witness: 
 Stephen Biggs 
 Bartholomew Curry 
 Henry Vanover 
 Reuben Boston 
 C. Tompkins 
 
 
John Jones, who is a grandson of Henrietta Golder and lives on the 
Campbellsville road about one mile out of Greensburg, has in his 
possession the old family Bible of John Sandidge.  In this Bible the 
births and deaths of most of the children are recorded.  Mr. Jones 
states that his grandmother often told him that her father (John 
Sandidge) was an officer in the Revolutionary War and was present with 
the Army of Washington at the surrender of Cornwallis at Yorktown.  We 
have been unable to substantiate this claim and all evidence appears 
to contradict same.  An interesting note by John Sandidge is recorded 
in his Bible as follows: 
 
February the 10th day 1806 by the help of AllMighty God I hope and 
trust that I never will use ardent spirits only for medicine so long 
as I may live. 
                    JOHN SANDIDGE. 
 
 
  John Sandidge is buried in the family graveyard at "Wilson Hill" by 
the side of his wife and mother.  The epitaph on his gravestone reads 
as follows:    
 
    CAP. JOHN SANDIDGE 
Born Nov. 25, 1760, died July 27, 1832. 
 
 
We quote other epitaphs copied from the gravestones of this old 
Sandidge graveyard near Liletown, Kentucky: 
 
(1)  Elizabeth Sandidge, born Feb. 14, 1720, died Jan 6, 1826. 
(2)  Mary Sandidge, born 1762, died March 1824 
(3)  Brice Sandidge, born June 15, 1844, died July 27, 1847 
(4)  Elizabeth Sandidge, wife of Pleasant Sandidge, died June 7, 1867 
(5)  Lucy Higgason, born Jan. 1, 1800, died Dec. 21, 1855 
(6)  Suprey Higgason, born Nov. 22, 1789, died Feb 19, 1958 
(7)  General Pleasant Sandidge, born Dec 19, 1791, died July 3, 1849 
(8)  T.G. Sandidge, born July 24, 1835, died July 27, 1861 
 
 
We are now down to the sixth generation in America and the 2nd 
generation in Kentucky.  
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--A-- 
(6A)  Pleasant Sandidge, son of John Sandidge (5) and Mary Wood (v) 
was born in Albemarle County, VA, October 19, 1791.  He married June 
24, 1831, in Albemarle County to Elizabeth J. Edwards, born Feb. 20, 
1797. From this union the following children were born: 
 
 (1)  Brice Dabney Sandidge, b. July 15, 1814, d.. July 29, 1847 
 (2)  Elizabeth Graves Sandidge, b. Feb. 15, 1816, d. Sep. 26, 1847; 

married Jan. 29, 1833, to Creed H. Craddock -- John Graves 
Craddock son of this union. 

 (3)  Amanda Caroline Sandidge, b. Feb. 16, 1818;  married Oct. 8, 
1835 to Benjamin R. Whitlock 

 (4)  Tom Pike Sandidge, b. Nov. 4, 1819, d. Nov. 19, 1819 
 (5)  Lucy Ann Sandidge b. Jan. 18, 1821, d. Aug. 17, 1847; married 

David W. Edwards, Feb. 6, 1837  
 (6)  Martha Dillard Sandidge, b. Jan. 22, 1823, d. Aug. 6, 1824. 
 (7)  America Temple Sandidge, b. Feb. 2, 1825; married John C. 

Buckner, Feb. 9, 1840  
 (8)  Mary Wood Sandidge, b. Sep. 30, 1829; married Isaac P. Yates, 

Oct. 8, 1845 
 (9)  John Henry Clay Sandidge, b. Feb. 9, 1830, d. Sep. 2, 1916; 

married America M. Allen March 4, 1863.  This was the 
Burkesville Branch of the family -- Allen Sandidge, Press 
Sandidge, etc. 

 (10) Pleasant Edward Sandidge, b. Oct. 21, 1832; married Louisa J. 
Burke, Oct. 31, 1858 

 (11) Thomas Christopher Sandidge, b. July 24, 1835 d. July 27, 1861; 
married Dec. 22, 1859 -- to whom ?  

 
Sandidge descendants who trace through this branch designated as 6A 
are invited to send such information to the author as they as 
possessed of. 
 
--B-- 
(6B)  Christopher Sandidge, called "Kit", was born in Albemarle 
County, VA, Dec. 17, 1797, the son of John Sandidge (5) and Mary Wood 
(v) his wife.  He migrated to Green County, KY with his parents and 
married the daughter of a neighboring family, Elizabeth Warner 
Whitlock, Jan. 25, 1821 (Recorded in book No. 1, Green County 
marriages).  From this union the following children were born: 
 
 (1)  John Sandidge, head of the Crail Hope branch of the family. 
 (2)  James P. Sandidge, b. Dec 6, 1828 (known as Captain Sandidge) 
 (3)  Wirt Sandidge. 
 (4)  Sephira Jane (Aunt Sophia) Sandidge. 
 (5)  Elizabeth Sandidge (Aunt Liz), married G. Porter 
 (6)  Tina Sandidge, married a Robinson. 
 (7)  Fanny Sandidge, married Scott Neal, Sulphur Well, Ky. 
 (8)  Mary Ann Sandidge, married Dr. Burks. 
 
Christopher Sandidge inherited land and slaves from his father John 
(5) but appeared to lack business ability and judgment.  He often lost 
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large sums of money by going security on other peoples notes. His 
wife, Elizabeth, died June 28, 1881, and he went to live with his 
daughter Elizabeth, who had married German Porter.  Sephira Jane, his 
maiden daughter, affectionately known to the family as Aunt Soph, 
accompanied him.  Christopher Sandidge died Sep. 20th, 1886, and is 
buried with his wife near Crail Hope in the McGlasson cemetery. 
 
(6B2)  James P. Sandidge, the son of Christopher Sandidge (6B) and 
Elizabeth Warner Whitlock (vi-b) was born in Green County, Ky, Dec 6, 
1828.  He enlisted in the Union Army during the Civil War and was 
commissioned Captain in command of Co. B, 21st Kentucky.  He served 
during the entire war, and was married to Harriet Jones Frogget, 
daughter of Alexander Frogget and Elizabeth Skaggs, Feb. 16, 1864. 
From this union the following children were born: 
 
 (1)  Alice Sandidge, married Wood Young. 
 (2)  Mary (Molly) Hasseltine Sandidge, b. April 12, 1869; married Dr. 

S.R. York. 
 (3)  Emma Sandidge, married Luther Rhea. 
 
Captain Sandidge died at his home on Pilot Knob, Metcalfe County, Ky, 
June 20, 1900 
 
(6C)  Aaron Burr Sandidge was born in Albemarle County VA in 1801, son 
of John Sandidge (5) and Mary Wood (v).  He married Lucy Trigg 
Thompson, b. Feb. 14, 1824, d. April 3, 1864.  From this union the 
following children were born: 
 
 (1)  George T. Sandidge. 
 (2)  Mary Wood Sandidge married a Weldon.  She was the mother of Dr. 

W.A. Weldon 
 
--D-- 
(6D)  Dabney Sandidge son of John Sandidge (5) and Mary Wood (v) born 
in Albemarle County, VA.  Married Dolly Thompson, a sister of Lucy 
Trigg Thompson, who married Aaron Burr Sandidge.  The following 
children from this union: 
 
 (1)  Washington Tompson Sandidge (Dr. "Wash" Sandidge). 
 (2)  Pleasant Sandidge. 
 (3)  Pack Sandidge 
 (4)  Kate Sandidge 
 (5)  Florence Sandidge. 
 
For the benefit of those Sandidges who are kin to the Thompsons we 
give the following table: 
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                        __ 
                       |     (1)  Washington Thompson 
William Thompson       |     (2)  Jemima Thompson 
                   & --|     (3)  Wadda Thompson 
Juda Trigg (From VA)   |     (4)  Edward Thompson 
                       |     (5)  Dolly Thompson, 
                       |          married Dabney Sandidge (6D)  
                       |__   (6)  Lucy Trigg Thompson    
                                  married Aaron Burr 
                                  Sandidge (6C) 
 
At the present date we are unable to give further information 
concerning the 6th and 7th generations of the Sandidge Family. 


